
 

MILTON TOWN SCHOOL DISTRICT  

BOARD OF SCHOOL TRUSTEES MEETING 

THURSDAY, JANUARY 24, 2019 

6:00 PM 
 

MEMS LIBRARY 

42 HERRICK AVENUE 
 

SPECIAL SCHOOL BOARD  

MEETING MINUTES 

 

Board Members in Attendance: Rick Dooley, Vice-Chair; Rae Couillard, Clerk; Emily Hecker, 

Trustee; Jeremy Metcalf, Trustee 
 

Board Members Absent: Mike Joseph, Chair 
 

School Representative Absent: Sam Dooley and Trevor McDonald 
 

School Personnel in Attendance: Amy Rex, Superintendent; Don Johnson, Business Manager; 

Bruce Cheeseman, Supervisor of Buildings & Grounds 
 

 

Community Members in Attendance: Chris Taylor, Ted Hyldburg, Diane Barrows, Lori 

Donna, David Ross 
 

1. CALL TO ORDER  

Rick Dooley called the meeting to order at 6:01 p.m. 

 

2. AGENDA REVIEW  

No changes to the agenda. 

 

3. COMMUNITY COMMENTS  

No Community Comments. 

 

4. HERRICK AVE. BUILDING PROJECT OPTIONS, ASSOCIATED COSTS & 

IMPACT  

Don Johnson and Bruce Cheeseman brought estimate costs for construction of the classrooms 

and District Office.  The Board began by reviewing the classroom construction information: 

the costs to refit the current space, the difference in original estimates vs. the current 

estimates, reallocation of the current – existing 5th grade classrooms.  Amy Rex shared the 

new school division.  The 5th graders, who currently stand alone in regards to curriculum, 

would move to the new middle school classrooms.    

 

The discussion then shifted to relocating the District and TRC Offices.  In order to create the 

5 new classroom spaces for our 5th graders, the current District and TRC Offices would need 

to be relocated.  Don and Bruce presented three different options (found on page 5 of these 

minutes).  One option is to contract with Wright & Morrissey, Inc. to build a brand-new 

commercial building on the Bradley Street property.  The estimate included all costs of the 

construction.  The second option entails buying a modular, pre-constructed building through 

Williams Scotsman.  The building would be a permanent building, built off-site and 

reconstructed on the Bradley Street property.  The last option was to lease a modular building 

from Williams Scotsman.  This would be a temporary lease for 18-months.   

 



 

It was pointed out that the costs for paving and landscaping in Option B was missing.  Don 

Johnson stated that he will bring those costs to the next meeting on January 26th.  Further 

discussions ensued between community members and the Board members.  The board was 

able to address several great questions asked by attending community members.  Additional 

information on the expansion project is contained in the meeting board packet posted on the 

district website: www.mymtsd-vt.org.  To hear the in-depth discussion in its entirety please 

visit the Lake Champlain Access Television website; https://lcatv.org/milton. 

 

5. MOTION TO ADJOURN 

Motion made by Rae Couillard, seconded by Emily Hecker, to adjourn the meeting at 7:21 

p.m. 
 

All in Favor 

 

Meeting adjourned at 7:21 p.m. 

 

The video to this meeting can be found on the Lake Champlain Access Television website; 

https://lcatv.org/milton 

 

 

 

 
Respectfully Submitted by: Date Submitted: 
Jamie Crenshaw January 28, 2019 
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